
 

 Our Ref.  : UOC/ VCO/2020/GENERAL (06) 

Date  : 13th October 2020 

 

Dear Students and Parents, 

 

ANNOUNCEMENT ON CHANGES TO CAMPUS OPERATIONS DUE TO CMCO ENFORCEMENT IN 

SELANGOR, KUALA LUMPUR & PUTRAJAYA 

 

With reference to the statement issued by the National Security Council on the 12th of October 2020, the 

Management of the University of Cyberjaya has made the following changes to the campus operations 

effective 14th of October 2020 to 27th October 2020.  

 

i. All lecture and tutorials will be conducted online only. Students will be advised by your Faculty 

on the lecturer timetable and means to access our online learning tools.  

ii. All laboratory and practical sessions on campus will be rescheduled to a date after the CMCO has 

been lifted. 

iii. All in-person extra-curricular activities will be temporarily suspended. 

iv. All clinical placements outside of Selangor, KL and Putrajaya will proceed as scheduled while all 

in-state clinical placements will be suspended until further notice by your individual faculties. 

v. All examinations will either be rescheduled or implemented online. Please consult your Faculty 

for detailed instructions. 

vi. The University Library, Computer Labs and Cafeteria will remain operational from Mondays – 

Fridays, 9am to 4pm. Students will be allowed to access these facilities to aid in the online 

learning process. 

vii. The Campus offices will remain operation from Mondays – Fridays, 9am to 4pm. 

viii. Accommodation services will remain operational. Students are encouraged to remain in 

Cyberjaya or within safe traveling distance to the campus as practical sessions may resume with 

little notice upon approval by the Ministry. However, these students must adhere to the 

University SOP and the Management of UoC will monitor the students’ movement from time to 

time. 

ix. Students who wish to return to their hometowns will be allowed to do so but they are advised to 

be on stand-by to return to campus when the CMCO is lifted/relaxed.  

 

 

It is reminded that every student is mandatorily required to observe and comply to the University 

Standard Operating Procedure (SOP) as well as all safety measures announced by the National Security 

Council or be liable for a police fine of RM1,000 or more. As this is a fast-developing situation, students 

and parents are advised to be on stand-by for any changes in instructions by the Ministry and the 

Government. Thank you. 

 

 Yours sincerely, 

 
PROF. DATO’ DR MOHAMAD ABD RAZAK 

Vice Chancellor 

University of Cyberjaya  

 


